	
	MAT Executive Council

October 1, 2003

2:00 PM

Governing Board Room

2nd Floor,  District Support Services Center



	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Budget Related CPD Issues for FY2005            [2:00 to 3:00]
	GUEST: Acting VC Debra Thompson

	
	National Conference on Community and Justice (NCCJ) Walk-a-Thon
	J. Lombardo & NCCJ Guest, Mary Colburn

	
	Supervisory Training: Current Support Services for Managers' Professional Development through EOLT
	D. Peterson

	
	Minutes Approval: September 3 MEC Meeting
	L. O'Brien

	
	Treasurer's Report
	C. Douwstra

	
	Report: Recommended By-Law Changes
	R. Simpson

	
	Report: Grievance & Collaborative Resolution Committee: Procedures & Guidelines
	J. Shantz

	
	Report: MAT Reclass Committee
	Dr. Jose Leyba

	
	Report: CPD Survey Results

Report: Professional Growth Committee Activity
	S. Kater

Z. Dean

	
	Report: Foreign Adventures!

Announcements

Adjournment
	L. Lassitter

	


	
	MAT Executive Council
October 1, 2003

2:00 PM

Governing Board Room

2nd Floor,  District Support Services Center

	

	Meeting called by:
	L. O’Brien

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Budget-Related CPD Issues for FY2005
	GUEST: Acting VC 

Debra Thompson

	PRESENTATION

	Current and projected budget issues were presented by Debra Thompson during her 45 minute address.  Copies of the 10-year Financial Plan were distributed and discussed, as well as an overview of current and anticipated issues and challenges that MCCCD will be continuing to impact collaborative policy development.  


	
	National Conference on Community and Justice (NCCJ) Walk-a-Thon
	J. Lombardo & NCCJ Guest, Mary Colburn

	PRESENTATION

	Mary Colburn was introduced by Jeanne Lombardo, MEC fellow representing the MCCCD Diversity Initiative Council.  Ms. Colburn showed a brief film explaining the history and goals of the National Conference on Community and Justice, distributed folders of NCCJ materials, and discussed the impact of youth participation in such events as Anytown, an experience that forever changes young lives by creating a more global perspective through sharing a communal residential environment.  Ms. Lombardo encouraged MEC members to develop teams to participate in the upcoming fund raiser walk-a-thon for NCCJ in early November.  She asked for MEC members to contact as early as possible with details of their intentions.


	
	Supervisory Training: Current Status of Support for Managers’ Professional Development through EOLT
	D. Peterson



	PRESENTATION

	D. Peterson reported on his recent work with the Employee & Organizational Development Team (EOLT) at DSSC to develop a certificated supervisory program that would better develop employees for responsible leadership performance in their current positions, and enhanced preparation for future advancement, either internally or externally. He distributed copies of the current MCCCD Supervisor Training competency model, and explained the added value that the MAT certificate program would bring.  

	Conclusions: MEC unanimously voted to support D. Peterson to continue activities with EOLT and to act on MEC’s behalf in creating a sound management development program for Maricopans.


	
	Minutes Approval: September 3 MEC Meeting
	L. O’Brien

	Conclusions: Minutes were unanimously approved as written.  To be posted to the MAT web site.

	
	Treasurer’s Report
	C. Douwstra

	Discussion:  Treasurer’s report was discussed; variance between MAT dues collected and current total in account was questioned.  The difference was explained by Sandi Mares to be the carryover of dues paid late in FY2003, and applied to FY2004.

	Conclusions: Report was unanimously approved.

	Action items: To be posted to the MAT web site.
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	C. Douwstra
	ASAP

	
	Report: Status of Recommended By-Law Changes
	R. Simpson

	Discussion:  The feedback and related questions from MAT employees regarding the posted suggested changes to the By-Laws was reported and discussed.  Additional remarks were offered for minor alterations that would not substantially change the intent of any passage.

The current numbers of MEC members was reviewed.  

The change in Treasurer duties and the new officer position, Dues Coordinator, were formally confirmed by MEC ratification of the revised By-Laws.  

	Conclusions: Suggested changes to By-Laws were unanimously ratified.  Authority was extended by MEC to Committee Chair Ray Simpson and the By-Laws Committee for final ‘clean up’ of wording, providing that no significant change in intent would be caused. 

The new By-Laws allow for 25 voting members, of which 24 currently serve; one position is now available for nomination by the President to MEC for their ratification.  Consideration will be given to this for the next MEC meeting.

	Action items: Post FINAL By-Laws to the MAT web site.
	Person responsible:

R. Simpson
	Deadline:

ASAP

	
	Report: Grievance & Collaborative Resolution Committee: Procedures & Guidelines
	J. Shantz

	Discussion:  Procedures and Guidelines are being finalized by the Grievance & Collaborative Resolution Committee.  Copies of their recommended changes to the Committee “purpose statement” (as it currently appears on-line 0n the MAT website) were distributed.  A second document with recommended language for a “Request for Initial Legal Consultation Fees” was discussed, and copied by email to MEC immediately following the meeting.  The document outlines procedures for requesting funding (not to exceed $250) to cover an initial attorney consultation fee.  no later than October 16.  

	Conclusions:  To be posted to the MAT web site.

	Action items: Committee Chair Jennifer Shantz requested feedback on the recommended form.
	Person responsible:

MEC
	Deadline:

October 16

	
	Report: MAT Reclass Committee
	Dr. Jose Leyba

	Conclusions: Dr. Leyba was unable to attend because of a conflict in his schedule.  He sent a written update immediately following the meeting to all MEC, reporting: “PSPC has completed the classification phase of the project and the results are currently being reviewed by CEC. I hope this will be complete by mid-October and then each employee will receive the results of classification process. If an employee disagrees with the classification they will have two weeks to file an appeal. All appeals will be reviewed by the district wide Job Evaluation Committee. The results will once again be reviewed by my staff and PSPC. Once the appeal process is completed, PSPC will conduct the market/salary analysis.

The timeline is dependent upon how many appeals are filed. We tentatively hope to have final recommendations from PSPC completed by February-March.”

	
	Report: CPD Survey Results
	S. Kater

	Discussion:  Sue Kater distributed a short list of CPD related concepts that represented the issues identified by MAT members who responded to her email survey.  

L. O’Brien explained the All-CPD Team (PSA, MAT, Crafts, M&O, & Safety) survey that would be coming via email in the immediate future, and requested that MEC encourage their constituents to participate.  J. Binder registered her concerns regarding the format of the survey.  Basic CPD funding directions between a continued support of escalating benefits costs, or increased wages by way of steps and/or COLAs will be determined from this survey.

	
	Report: Professional Growth Activity
	Z. Dean

	Discussion:  The selection committee is scheduled to meet in the immediate future to interview the 2 internal applicants for the ½-time Professional Growth Committee support position.  

	No report of current PG awards/denials was available.

The statement of support to guide the use of MAT PG funds, voted upon at the September 3 MEC meeting, has been delivered to Jose Leyba with a request for him to send it out to all MAT and CEC with comments.  L. O’Brien explained that she and Dr. Leyba had discussed the reservations to the statement sent in by Z. Dean, and had included MCCCD Legal Counsel Pete Kushibab in the discussion.  Dr. Leyba is to call a meeting of all employee groups’ leadership, CPD teams, and Professional Growth Teams to open the discussion to all employee groups concurrently with the goal of establishing a common expectation for the use of PG awards.

	
	Report: Foreign Adventures!
	L. Lassitter

	Presentation:  L. Lassitter reported on her recent trip with fellow employees to The Netherlands and England.  She explained that access to this opportunity is published annually, and the participants are selected and funded by Dr. Larry Christiansen, MCC President.  Of the many learning and growing experiences this trip afforded, special note was made of these: the camaraderie and bonding among the fellow colleagues; the expansion of global awareness and the variety of perspectives that are available on any given topic; the self-awareness of thinking in new and different terms because of this experience; the age and antiquity of the places themselves and their fascinating histories; and the exciting techniques used at a particular locale in which two spaces, an orange room and a green room were used to encourage first creative thinking, then calm and tranquility.   Many showed interest in pursuing this opportunity on future trips!

	
	Special Report: MAT Evaluation Form
	R. Samia

	The new MAT Evaluation form has been made available on-line at the HR and MAT web sites, and has been distributed across the district at ‘brown bags’ learning sessions conducted by R. Samia and C. Jeffery, sometimes in concert with the EOLT staff.  The response so far has been very positive!


	
	November 5, 2003 MEC Meeting 

SCC 

2:00 to 3:00 

A detailed campus map, room assignment, and information regarding an optional Artichoke Café lunch preceding the meeting will be sent with the 11-05-03 meeting agenda.  Please send agenda requests as soon as possible.
	


~ October 1, 2003 MEC Attendance ~

Present:    L. O’Brien,  S. Kater,  C. Douwstra,  S. Mares,  J. Binder, L. Lassitter, D. Peterson, S. Basha, J. Mackey,  J. Cernetic,  R. Simpson,  L. Johnson,  I. Naim,  K. Mohr,  D. Fischer,  R. Schweigert,       R. Conchos, D. Reid, J. Shantz, Z. Dean, R. Ramirez, M. Gorton, J. Lombardo, R. Samia.

Absent: S. Martin, R. DeGraw, D. Palok, J. Dicken, S. Peterson, C. Jeffery
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